
 

 

 

Steven E. Mullen 

Director, Rates and Regulatory Affairs 

15 Buttrick Rd. 

Londonderry, NH 03053 

603-216-3516 
Steven.Mullen@libertyutilities.com 

 

 

September 20, 2021 

Via Electronic Mail 

Dianne Martin 

Chairwoman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit St., Suite 10 

Concord, NH 03301-2429 

 

Dear Chairwoman Martin: 

Re:  DE 17-136; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

NHSaves Energy Efficiency Programs 

Performance Incentive Calculation – PY 2018 (Revised), PY 2019 (Revised), and PY 2020 

(Revised) 

Enclosed for filing with the Commission is Liberty’s revised performance incentive calculations 

relating to the NHSaves Energy Efficiency Programs for program years 2018, 2019, and 2020.  The 

Commission approved the 2018 programs in its Order No. 26,095 issued January 2, 2018, the 2019 

programs in its Order No. 26,207 issued December 31, 2018, and the 2020 programs in its Order 

No. 26,207 issued December 31, 2019. 

The specific revisions to the 2018 report are: 1) an increase to the program participant costs for 

the Large Business program, 2) a decrease to the annual and lifetime MMBtu savings for the 

Home Performance with ENERGY STAR program, and 3) an increase to the annual and lifetime 

kWh savings for the ENERGY STAR Homes program.  The application of these revisions does not 

result in a change to the Performance Incentive amount. 

The specific revisions to the 2019 report are a decrease to the annual and lifetime MMBtu 

savings for the Home Performance with ENERGY STAR program.  The application of these 

revisions results in a decrease to the Performance Incentive amount totaling $286.64. 

The specific revisions to the 2020 report are a decrease to the annual and lifetime MMBtu 

savings for the Home Energy Assistance program and the Home Performance with ENERGY STAR 

program.  The application of these revisions results in a decrease to the Performance Incentive 

amount totaling $850.89. 
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Thank you for your attention to this matter.  Please do not hesitate to call if you have any 

questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Steven E. Mullen 

 

Enclosures 

Cc: Service List 
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